Summary of Minutes Ordinary Meeting of FBL Partnership
Tuesday 6th March 2018

[bookmark: _GoBack]These are some of the topics we discussed: 

1. Solar Panels Business Case
The business proposal has been completed. We talked about whether putting solar panels on 3 public buildings in Fratton would be a financially viable option according to the financial projections that have been provided. We decided that it was a complex issue and we needed to ask ‘the experts’ their thoughts. We will be having a meeting later in the month with the experts where we hope that we will be able to get the answers to many of the questions we had. 
2. Community Interest Company
If the solar panel project were to happen, two entities would be need to be set up: 
· The FBL Legacy Organisation is set up as a charity and needs a minimum of 4 founding board members. 
· Fratton Community Energy CIC.

We don’t have enough volunteers for either of these entities at the moment. We talked about whether we would want to pay either a company secretary or someone else to do some of the work.

3. Open Spaces
The redevelopment of Kingston Rec play area is still going well. Timberplay started work back on site on Monday. It is still on schedule to open at the start of the school Easter holidays. FBL have also ordered two table tennis tables which should be in situ in time for the ‘Big Celebration Parade’ opening event on 24 June 2018.

We also discussed gym equipment, made by Parkletics, and are deciding whether to finance the installation of 5 pieces of it around the edge of Kingston Rec. 

4. LTO Matters and Finance Report
FBL are recruiting for a ‘Project Support Administrator’ role. Recruitment will close on 15 March 2018, with the proposed interview date on 20 March 2018. It is advertised on Facebook and will be on the Action Hampshire website tomorrow. 
FBL are updating their IT systems and moving over to Microsoft Office Cloud. 
The FBL finance report is as it should be for this time of year.

5. Future Events
Global Garden: Parents at Manor Infant School would like to become constituted to form a group. 
Trees for Cities: On 8 March 2018 the tree planting will happen with Year 1 Penhale Infant School Pupils. 
Fratton Federation: Fratton Delivers, an informative booklet about the work at FBL, will be launched at the next meeting. 
One Day in Fratton: Ali Sparkes will be judging the FBL writing competition. The Madani Academy will be doing the writing workshop on 29 March 2018. The prize giving will be at Portsmouth Academy on 22 June 2018.

6. Community Chest Applications
FBL accepts applications from local community groups/charities who need some money (up to £500) to help them with their work. 
1. Fitness Activities for the Visually Impaired and Blind
We need a little more information on this before we can decide whether to award this grant.
2. Boogie Mites
Unfortunately, FBL does not support existing businesses with Community Chest money. Therefore, this grant was not awarded. It would be considered in a different form.
 

The next meeting will be on Tuesday 10th April 2018.
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